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Principal’s Message  

 @ OLOW 

Dear Our Lady of the Way Community 

 

 
 

Last Sunday, Christians around the world observed Pentecost Sunday. In the New Testament, 

reference to the Pentecost can be found in the Acts 2:1-13. This section of the Bible tells how 

the Holy Spirit descended from heaven to bless the disciples of Jesus Christ, causing them to 

speak in different tongues. It also accounts the time when the Saviour ascended to heaven 

as a resurrected being. 

 

Describing Pentecost, Acts 2:1-4 reads, "Suddenly, there came a sound from heaven as of a 

rushing mighty wind, and it filled all the houses where they were sitting. And there appeared 

unto them cloven tongues of fire, and it sat upon each of them. And they were all filled with 

the Holy Spirit and began to speak in other tongues, and the spirit gave them utterance." 

At first, the apostles speaking in different tongues sparked controversy and confusion. Those 

who had the chance to hear the message of God through the apostles speaking in different 

languages were convinced that the event was one of God's miracles. 

A fellow parishioner shared this with me this week and it really gave me some food for thought.  

I hope this speaks to you as well. 

 

Elie Wiesel, KBE, was a holocaust survivor, a writer, and a professor of Humanities. He had to 

restart his life more than once, not least after being liberated from Auschwitz. So, he was well 

qualified to advise on the most important things when it comes to choosing your direction in 

life. 
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“First of all, he said, you have to decide where you are going. Secondly, you need to know 

who will go with you.” 

 

Any journey is shorter, and more likely to succeed, if you make it with a friend. So, on this 

weekend, the Feast of Pentecost, let us all remember these words from the gospel of John “As 

the Father sent me, so am I sending you”. As you travel on your journey this week, past 

Pentecost and on to the Feast of the Holy Trinity, take the Holy Spirit with you wherever you go 

as you endeavour to make a difference to the lives of the people you meet along the way. 

 

 

                     ****************************************************************** 

 

 

 

Twilight Professional Learning Meeting - Writing 

 

Last Wednesday afternoon, our staff were involved in a twilight professional development 

meeting.  During this time we conducted a learning walk of all classrooms in the school.  Each 

team reported back to the staff on the work they have been doing during the English block 

each day.   

 

Our work with our Teacher Educator, Lise Sercombe, has been examining the writing cycle. 

We have identified that the role of the writer can be broken into two distinct roles.  These roles 

are either authorial or secretarial.  Both roles are equally as important as each other. 

 

 

 

 

We have used both the 

NAPLAN writing guide as 

well as a tool from Monash 

and Charles Sturt University 

to analyse student work 

samples.  This also allows the 

students to know where 

they are in their learning 

and what their next steps 

will be. 

 

 

 

 

  



Below you will find photographs of the work that has been completed so far this term in writing.   



               
 

         



 
 

                    
 

 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

 
 
Feast of Mary Help of Christians 

On Tuesday May 25 the students from Years 4, 5 and 6 attended a 
special Mass to celebrate the Feast of Mary Help of Christians. Our 
school community acknowledges this feast day as our school’s feast 
day. It was wonderful to finally be able to celebrate Mass together 
once again and we look forward to the time when all grades can 
celebrate together. Particular thanks to the students of Year 4 who 
led our celebration so beautifully. 
 

We look to Mary not only as the patron of our country, but of our 
school community. We pray that Mary’s courage and gentleness will 
be very much present in our school community. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Parish Mass 

As we are now able to attend Mass in larger numbers, there will be a grade attending Mass each week 
on a Friday at 9:00am. Years 4, 5 and 6 have already attended and dates and times for Kindergarten 
to Year 3 are in the ‘Important Dates’.  You are very welcome to attend these Masses. We will keep 
you informed of the dates for Term 3 via this newsletter and Skoolbag. 
 

 
Parish Sacramental Program 

Below is a reminder of the important remaining dates for First Eucharist (mainly 2021 Year 4 
students) 
                           
Session 3:   
Parents and Children     Fri. 28th May at 6.30pm IN CHURCH 
 

Session 4: 
Rehearsal for First Eucharist     Wed. 9th June 6.30pm IN CHURCH 

  
Celebration of the Sacrament of First Eucharist    Sat. 19th June at 4.00 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Assistant Principal’s Message 

Compass  

We continue with the roll-out of the Compass Parent Portal. Hopefully most parents received 

details about how to log on to the portal. 

 

There are still a few families that have not yet logged on.  It is important that we get a parent 

for each student on the portal as moving forward, access to reports and booking interview 

times will be via the Parent Portal. 

 

If you would like to update your details to gain access, could you please email your updated 

details to OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au. 

 

Details will be updated weekly and updated notifications for access sent out on a Friday. 

 

Student/Parent/Teacher Conferences 

The opportunity to sit with your child and one of their teachers to engage in a conversation 

about their learning will take place in Week 9 from Tuesday 15 June - Thursday 17 June. 

Bookings will be available via the Parent Portal from Monday 7 June at 3pm and will close on 

Friday 11 June at 5.30pm. 

 

 

Semester 1 Reports 

Student’s Semester 1 reports will be made available on the Compass Parent Portal  in Week 8 

on Thursday 10 June at 3.30pm. 

 

Making reports accessible on Compass means that reports will longer be printed out and sent 

home. 

 

Glenn Crawford 

 

 

LEARNING NEWS 

 

PBS4L - Positive Behaviour Support 4 Learning. 

As shared in the previous newsletter, we are on a continual journey in developing our 

understanding, learning and skills in many areas.  This is particularly the case in PBS4L.  At the 

end of last term, OLOW staff worked together to develop a set of ‘scripts’ or expectations for 

various parts of our day.  The purpose of the scripts is to explicitly unpack teacher and student 

actions and responsibilities particularly when there is a need for safe practices.  Earlier this 

term, we shared examples of scripts related to arrival and dismissal. The focus of the scripts in 

this newsletter include Lining Up, Eating Time, Japanese, Music, Liturgies and Assemblies. 

Please help us reinforce the expectations of behaviour by talking about these at home. 
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Clubs around the school 
 

Earlier this year, we developed a slideshow to let our families know about the various clubs and 

activities that are currently available during play time.  We are in the process of creating some posters 

to help remind students when and where these happen.  Here is a reminder for you to discuss with your 

children: 

 

● Rosters and rotations for soccer, handball, netball, touch football on the back playground 

each day and both breaks. 

● Library - 2nd break Monday - Friday. 

● Computer use in the library - Tuesday (Year 3), Wednesday (Year 4), Thursday (Year 5) and 

Friday (Year 6). 

● Coding Club- Wednesday/Friday during  2nd break. 

● Band - Tuesday 2nd break.  

● Guitar club - before school on Wednesday. 

● Private strings lessons - through CAPTIVATE. 

●     Sensory Garden. 

● Running club - before school Monday to Friday. 

● Training clubs related to gala days. 

● Playground equipment available each day - blocks, 

climbing frame, hoops. 

 

 

 



SPORTS NEWS 
On May 4th, the OLOW Cross Country team competed at the Diocesan Cross Country Carnival at 

Eastern Creek. It was a rainy and cold day but our students shone through! 

 

As always, we are so proud of your efforts on and off the track! The great sportsmanship from OLOW 

could be seen and heard by all!  

 

Congratulations Cohen Dyrka, Maddison McGrath, Ashton Tran. Summer Clarke, Madison Fitzsimmons, 

Avery Hall, Sunny Savage, Max Calleja, Jetta Grady, Audrey Hall, Flynn Weber, Ryley Coote, Hayley 

Edwards, Koby-Lee Edwards, Patrick Moran, Ella Hirsch, Remy Cross, Oliver Casey, Max Thompson, Tyra 

Footman, Tanner Clarke, Lara Dwyer, Kye Chapman, Mikayla Blazek, Abby Hurst, Krystal Trigg, Emma-

Lee Haines, Oliver MacLennan, Jye Walsh, Chase Bryan, Fraser Tait, Colby Tran, Edward Lennon, Jack 

Casey, Jake Thompson, Archie King, Billy Trad, Jake Walsh, Thomas Reeks and Marlie Robertson. 

 

Also special congratulations to the following children who qualified for the carnival but were unable 

to participate on the day - Eli Downey, Mason Benitez, Kye Chapman and Makenzie Clarke. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who placed in their race and will represent the Parramatta 

Diocese at the next level carnival in June.  

 

Mikayla Blazek - 2nd 

Jack Casey - 6th 

Hayley Edwards - 6th 

Jetta Grady - 4th 

Edward Lennon - 1st 



 



YEAR 2 EXCURSION TO THE ARMS OF AUSTRALIA INN MUSEUM 

 

The Year 2 students thoroughly enjoyed their excursion to the Arms of Australia Inn Museum on May 

20th. They were beautifully behaved and were a credit to our school and their families.  

 

Many thanks to our parent/grandparent helpers and to the volunteers from the museum. We 

appreciated all of your work to make this such 

a great learning experience for our students. 

 

From our students: 

● I loved washing the clothes on the 

washboard 

● The school room was fun and their desks 

were old 

● The coach was very comfortable inside 

● The gramophone must play discs 

● You need big muscles to use the 

sandstone wheel to sharpen an axe 

● My grandad has a fridge like that in his 

garage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



GENERAL NEWS 

 

Commonsense media 

 
Teachers are often asked for suggestions about the appropriateness of various books, films, games and social 

media aps.  There is a wonderful site called Commonsense media- https://www.commonsensemedia.org/ 

 

You simply type in the name of the movie etc into the search bar and various results are shown eg Inside Out 

as shown below.  You can then read the review 

 

 
 
You can then click on the ‘Continue reading’ button and the site then provides a breakdown of the main 

themes/concepts, what parents need to know and reviews.  It also provides an overview of the story and 

provides ideas for discussion with your child. 

 
THANK YOU FROM YEAR TWO 

Many thanks to the families who generously donated toys and 

books to be used in the Year 2 play pods. The students are 

enjoying using them as part of our play based and enquiry 

learning. Special thanks to the Bryan family for our beautiful 

new kitchen.  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone that supported the bake sale, it was a great success. 

A big thanks to the Year 3 families that supplied some very yummy treats for 

everyone.  Congratulations Martina and her wonderful team Rose, Charley, 

Ivy, Isabel, Vanessa and Ayrton.  All up there was $778 raised for the 

Westmead Children’s Hospital. 

 

 

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/


School Disco 
The P&F have organised a DISCO for Friday 4th June. 
 
INFANTS DISCO - The first disco will be starting at 
5pm and will conclude at 6pm. Children from 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 are invited to attend. 
 
PRIMARY DISCO - The second disco will be starting 
at 6:30pm and will conclude at 8pm. Children from 
Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 are invited to attend. 
 
Children must wear enclosed footwear.  
 
Entry will be $10 per student which will include a juice popper, a packet of chips and a glow stick. No 
cash will be taken on the night. 
 
Please pay using the Qkr App by Thursday 3rd June. 
 
To ensure a successful event, we will require some parent volunteers. If you are able to assist with this 
event, please open this link in your browser to complete the form:   
 
https://forms.gle/heSGtVAoMXSPf1kN7  
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Date Event 

28th May Year 3 attending Parish Mass, 9.00am 

28th May Infants Motiv8 

4th June Year 1 attending Parish Mass, 9.00am 

4th June School Disco, Infants 5.00-6.00pm, Primary 6.30-8.00pm 

7th June Athletics Carnival 

8th June Open Afternoon, Kinder Enrolments 

9th June Stage 3 Boys soccer Gala Day 

9th June Open Morning, Kinder Enrolments 

11th June Feast of the Sacred Heart 

11th June Year 2 attending Parish Mass 

14th June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

18th June Kindergarten attending Parish Mass, 9.00am 

25th June Infants Athletics Carnival, 9.00-11.00am 

25th June Last day of Term 2 

12th July 1st day of Term 3 

14th July Stage 2 Boys & Girls Soccer Gala Day 

 

 

 
 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 


